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Pastor Chadôs Messageé 
 

 "Discipling": A verb, not a noun 

Dear Disciples, 

When I come to write messages to you via 
email, I sometime feel like writing "Dear 
Disciples" rather than "Dear Mem-
bers".  Granted, disciple may seem like an "extreme" term 
to use for a church member... I mean, who can really see 
themselves as Peter, James and John, who were among Je-
sus's own disciples?  Mary Magdalene and the apostle Paul 
were disciples.  So was Mathias, who simply won the lot to 
replace Judas, who betrayed Jesus.  (Judas, who betrayed 
Jesus, and Peter who denied  Jesus, nevertheless were disci-
ples.) 

One of the fascinating things about disciples in the time of 
Jesus was that they were just like you and me...they had 
their warts, their foibles, their good and bad attitudes and 
behaviors.  And... we, too, must count ourselves, so many 
centuries later, within that long and steady stream of people 
who call themselves disciples.  One person mentioned that 
disciple was a negative term more recently connected to 
"cult following", as in being a bling follower of Jim Jones or 
David Koresh (remember the Branch Davidian compound at 
Waco?).  Undoubtedly this is true.  Yet our faith and trust in 
Jesus, that has come through are parents and ancestors, 
speaks otherwise and is much stronger than such cultish be-
havior. 

And so here we are, Jesus names us as disciples in the last 
verses of Matthew 28, "Go and make disciples of all na-
tions... baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the 
Son, and of the Holy Spirit.  And lo, Jesus says, I will be 
with you always to the end of the age."  If you are baptized, 
you are counted as a disciple. 

We are studying church vitality and revitalization at our 
Council meetings and this fall with our new book study.  In 
our book Discovering Hope, by Jung and Poling-Goldenne, 
the authors say "Forming and shaping faith is clearly active 
and relational in effective and vital congregations.  The in-
tent is to make disciples who live as disciples, not just to 
pour a body of knowledge into a learner's head.  Congrega-
tions see themselves as greenhouses for making and sending 
disciples.  Their role is to nurture faith, grow it, give people 
opportunities to express it, and ultimately to encourage peo-
ple to plant it in others so that the process continues." 

(Cont. on next page) 
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September  Newsletter 

For our sake he made him to be sin who knew 
no sin, so that in him we might become the 
righteousness of God. ~ 2 Corinthians 5:21  
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Readers: 
Sept. 5 Kelly Amunrud 
Sept. 12 Janet Bugarin 
Sept.  19 Tyler Kispert 
Sept.  26 Kathy Bartz 
 
Counters: 
Sept. 5     Shawn Lepp and Kelly Amunrud 
Sept. 12  Dale and Lona Jensen 
Sept. 19     Ralph Burtis and Richard Urbain 
Sept. 26 Lisa OôNeil and Kathy Bartz 
 
If you are unable to do your duty on the assigned 
Sunday, please find a substitute. 

    
 

 Please be in prayer foréé 
Grandchildren 
Service men and women 
Those who have no church home 
Young adults who have left the church 
Those who suffer from mental illness 
and addictions; and their families 
Those affected by Alzheimerôs and oth-
er ailments of  aging 
Traveling mercies 
Unspoken prayers   

 
 
 
 
 
 

17 Isaac and Hannah Olson 
27 Shawn and Terri Lepp 
29 Roger and Sheila Freerksen 
 
 

 

  

NOTE: If you have  moved or changed your phone number or email, please let the 

church office know. We want to stay in touch with you. 

  4 Doris Weber 
  8 Dale Jensen 
10 Phil Stowers 
14 Ralph Burtis 
18 Irelynn Bowman 
19 Eleanor Thompson 
20 Will Martin 
21 Kathy Bartz 
23 Kim Marquardt 
26 Glennis Franko 

So, education is a way of life for all in the 
congregation: children, youth, and adults 
alike.  People living and growing together 
in a mutual process of discovery and en-
couragement to discern Christ will and 
way in our lives. This fall, your church 
here at Trinity is once again partaking in 
this enterprise... through worship, Sunday 
school, confirmation, adult education, just 
as our Council leaders ground themselves 
as faithful witnesses in this learning as 
they discuss discipleship during their 
meetings. We continue in the long stream 
of discipleship; this is part of being the 
church. 
We invite you heartily to step into minis-
tries of education and service as we begin 
the fall season at Trinity. 
Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Christensen 

Our church is 
celebrating 



 

 

 
WWAP (Women With a Purpose) will meet Friday, 
September 17th, at 9:30 am at church. All women  
and friends of the church are invited to join us for an 
informal time of fellowship. Coffee and juice will be 
provided. Bring a snack to share if you wish.  

Tues Morning ʶ am Menôs Coʡee &    
Bible Study at Trinity Lutheran, WC 
 
The Men of Trinity Lutheran, West Concord, dis-
cuss and solve! many of the major issues of the 
day, then we look into the Scriptures each Tues-
day morning at Trinity at 7:00 to 8:00 am--  Cof-
fee is served. 
 
Pastor Chad offers rides from Dodge Center at 
6:30 am and returns to DC at 8:30 am 
 
We are currently reading: Troublesome Bible Pas-
sages by Randy Cross 
Join us in-person or via Zoom (let Pastor know 
your email address) 
Dick, Russ, Tom, Doug (& Gerry, Delmer and 
Pastor from Methodist Church) welcome you!! 

Giving Report for August 
 

Needed each week $1,637.00 
Given: 
August 1 $      895.00 
August 8   1,053.80    
August 15   1,333.00 
August 22      585.00 
August 29      540.00 

Free to Good Home 
 
Do you have a green thumb?   Carole Burtis 
has a Ivy plant that has gotten too big for her 
space. 
She would love to give it away to you, to love 
and cherish. 
If interested, please  call Carole 374-6735 

Confirmation this fall  
We count it a blessing that we can resume confirma-
tion classes this fall at our church.  We will meet two 
Wednesday nights per month at 7:30pm. 
Please keep in your prayers our confirmands, Taylor 
Lepp and Wylie Deml.  There may be more youth that 
join the class. 
  
Need:  Closer to Wed., Sept 15, the first class and par-
ent orientation to confirmation, we will have a sign up 
sheet for a layperson to be present during the confir-
mation hour.  Because of the small class size, we may 
need others to pitch in and be with us.  

Sermon Series in September 
Pastor Chad will be delivering a series of sermons on the 
topics of doubt, fear, wondering, and suffering as reflected 
upon by the late church leader and well known Lutheran au-
thor during his time, the Rev. Alvin Rogness. 
Enrich your faith this fall in worship at Trinity with music, 
scripture, and proclamation! 

Celebration Sunday September 26th. 



 

 

 

Photo on next page 

Anniversary History Tour  
 
Some October Saturday, with 
the nice fall colors, is when 
Barb Gilliland and Pastor are 
looking to provide a history 
tour in our Dodge County area
--as part of our Anniversary 
celebration--that are connect-
ed to our church or of com-
mon interest. 
Did you know that Dodge 
County has 29 ghost towns 
and settlements?  We'll visit a 
few of these places, like Hol-
lowell (former village area on 
County H), Union Springs, 
and consider Wasioja, 
Claremont Street, Avon, Rice 
Lake as other places to vis-
it.  We'll have a prayer at 
where our former church was 
on Main Street, and see for-
mer parsonages of the church 
in Dodge Center... and history 
about the bank being in the 
church.  Census information 
has given us some interesting 
information. 
We want to know who is in-
terested in going with us, so 
we can arrange transporta-
tion.  We'll provide plenty of 
rest stops and a picnic will be 
part of the day. 
Call Pastor, or the church of-
fice 374-6885 if interested 
(any Oct Saturdays that would 
work for you), and we will go 
from there.   


